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Senator John Cherry
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Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

Dear Senator Cherry

Kyoto Protocol Ratification Bill 2003

Thank you for providing the South Australian Government with the opportunity to forward a submission to this Inquiry. 

Ratifying Kyoto is a first step.

On 29 August 2002 the South Australian Government called on Australia to ratify the Kyoto protocol as a significant first step in an international effort to reduce greenhouse gas emissions.

Australian ratification of the Kyoto Protocol is in the best interest of South Australia and represents the best opportunity for the world to begin reducing greenhouse gas emissions.

Tackling greenhouse emissions requires a long term strategy and it’s something that we must start now if we are to have any chance of reducing the threat to our planet posed by global warming.

In the absence of broad market based instruments, Commonwealth domestic initiatives like the Mandatory Renewable Energy Target should be applauded and enhanced, but they do not replace the need to ratify the protocol. The lack of ratification risks Australia missing out on the advantages of developing strong local industries that support a carbon constrained future, such as the renewable energy industry. 

The threat of climate change is real.

The attached report (on CD) from the CSIRO, which South Australia commissioned, amply demonstrates the significant climate risks that South Australia faces
.

The South Australian Government commissioned the CSIRO report to assist in long term planning for the impact of climate change and to provide further evidence to support efforts by Government, the community and business in reducing greenhouse gas emissions.

This report provides the strongest evidence yet that global warming will be having a significant impact on the lives of most South Australians by 2030 and that the impact will increase by 2070.

The impacts forecast by the CSIRO report include: 

· average annual temperatures in the north of the state may increase by up to 2C by 2030 and up to 6C by 2070

· average annual temperatures in the south of the state may increase by up to 1.4C by 2030 and up to 4.4C by 2070

· rainfall will tend to decrease over most of the state

· extreme rainfall events are forecast to increase by 10% and the intensity of storms in coastal areas is expected to increase

· drought frequency will increase towards the end of the century and the availability of water will decrease.

The predicted climate changes will directly effect biodiversity because many species may not be able to adapt to the new conditions. There will also be an impact on health, particularly heat stress on an aging population as well as flooding and vector-borne diseases particularly in the north of the state.  Energy use is expected to increase through use of air conditioning during the summer months, and the increase in sea levels and extreme rainfall events will require further flood mitigation works in low-lying suburbs. Rainfall decreases and increases in evaporation will place further stress on the River Murray.

Irrespective of whether Australia ratifies the Kyoto Protocol, we need to prepare for the climate change scenario painted by this CSIRO study. Australia’s ratification of the protocol is an important signal to the rest of the world that we take the risk of climate change and our international obligations very seriously.

Meeting the target but not ratifying make no sense.

It is nonsensical that the Commonwealth Government intends to exclude Australia from a partnership with the nearly 100 nations that support the protocol, while it continues developing and investing funding in domestic programs to meet the Kyoto Protocol target. Further, with Australia within striking distance of the Kyoto target, it is hard to see how existing traditional business is going to be forced off shore by ratification. It is within this context that, last year, the South Australian Government joined with the New South Wales and Victorian Governments to undertake a risk analysis of ratification versus non-ratification of the Kyoto Protocol, together with an assessment of opportunities for the development of low emission technologies.
This work was undertaken by the New South Wales Kyoto Protocol Ratification Advisory Group, chaired by Peter Duncan, formerly Chief Executive of the Shell group of companies in Australia. Other members included: Dr John Hewson, former leader of the Liberal Party and Chair of Global Renewables; Gwen Andrews, former Chief Executive of the Australian Greenhouse Office; Phillip Toyne, former Chief Executive of the Australian Conservation Foundation; and Jon Stanford, Executive Director of the Allen Consulting Group.
In February 2002, the advisory group released its report entitled `Report of the Kyoto Protocol Ratification Advisory Group: A Risk Assessment' (attached). The report includes detailed economic modelling work undertaken by the Allen Consulting Group. Previous attempts to model the impact of the Kyoto Protocol in Australia have only looked at the impacts of ratification and have not modelled the impact of attempting to reach the Kyoto target without ratification, which is the Commonwealth's current position.
It is in the economic and environmental best interests of Australia to sign the Kyoto Protocol. The report found that, although there is a marginally negative impact on the Australian economy associated with ratification of the protocol, just under $1 billion or 0.1 per cent of GDP annually, the negative effect more than doubles if Australia attempts to reach its emissions reduction target from outside the Kyoto framework. This clearly demonstrates that it is in the national interest to ratify the Kyoto Protocol, rather than meet its targets outside of the framework. 
The report also found other reasons that it is in Australia's interests to ratify the protocol. Perhaps more importantly, failure to do so will exclude Australia from formal participation in the negotiations on a new agreement and risk Australia becoming irrelevant to the development of protocol targets beyond 2012.
I applaud the intent of the proposed legislation and wish it every chance of success.

Yours sincerely

MIKE RANN

Premier

      /      / 2004










� The report is also available at: http://www.environment.sa.gov.au/sustainability, under ‘Latest News’.
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